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General notices • alGemene KennisGewinGs

DEPARTMENT OF TRADE, INDUSTRY AND COMPETITION

GENERAL NOTICE 809 OF 2022

INTERNATIONAL TRADE ADMINISTRATION COMMISSION 
 
CORRECTION NOTICE OF INITIATION OF AN INVESTIGATION INTO THE ALLEGED 
DUMPING OF NEW PNEUMATIC TYRES OF RUBBER OF A KIND USED ON MOTOR 
CARS (CLASSIFIABLE UNDER TARIFF SUBHEADINGS HS 4011.10.01, HS 
4011.10.03, HS 4011.10.05, HS 4011.10.07, AND HS 4011.10.09) AND ON BUSES OR 
LORRIES (CLASSIFIABLE UNDER TARIFF SUBHEADINGS HS 4011.20.16, HS 
4011.20.18, AND HS 4011.20.26) ORIGINATING IN OR IMPORTED FROM THE 
PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF CHINA 
 
This notice serves to correct General Notice 795 of 2022 published in Government 

Gazette No. 45851 on 31 January 2022 with respect to the allegation of dumping. 

 

THE PRODUCT 

The products allegedly being dumped are new pneumatic tyres of rubber of a kind used 

on motor cars (classifiable under tariff subheadings HS 4011.10.01, HS 4011.10.03, HS 

4011.10.05, HS 4011.10.07, and HS 4011.10.09) and on buses or lorries (classifiable 

under tariff subheadings HS 4011.20.16, HS 4011.20.18, and HS 4011.20.26) originating 

in or imported from the People’s Republic of China. 

 

THE ALLEGATION OF DUMPING 
The allegation of dumping is based on the comparison between the normal values and 

the export prices from the People’s Republic of China. The normal values of the subject 

products were determined from domestic price quotations sourced from manufacturers 

in the People’s Republic of China. The export prices were based on official import 

statistics obtained from the South African Revenue Service (SARS). 

 

On this basis, the Commission found that there was prima facie proof of dumping. 
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PROCEDURES AND TIME LIMITS 
The Senior Manager: Trade Remedies II, should receive all responses, including non-

confidential copies of the responses, not later than 30 days from the date of General 

Notice 795 of 2022 published in Government Gazette No. 45851 on 31 January 2022 or 

from the date on which the letter accompanying the relevant questionnaire was received. 

The said letter shall be deemed to have been received seven days after the day of its 

dispatch. For further information on the full content of this notice, interested parties are 

advised to study Notice 795 of 2022 published in Government Gazette No. 45851 on 31 

January 2022. 

              

Enquiries may be directed to the investigating officers, Mr Siphumelele Edwin Mkwanazi 

at email address: emkwanazi@itac.org.za and Ms Portia Mathebula at email address: 

pmathebula@itac.org.za 

 


